
1 Deadline for the November Headlines: October 15th, 2011 

 

HVCA Board  
 Tues., 10/4 7:30 PM 

 

HVLT Board 
Tues., 10/11 7:30 PM 

 

CERT Committee 
3rd Tues., as called 

 
 

Sanitary Board  
Tues., 10/25, 7:30 PM 

 

 Tam Des Rvw Bd 
 1st/3rd Wed.,7:00 PM 
Log Cabin, Tam Vly 

 

A. A. Meeting 
 Saturdays, 10:00 AM 

 

N. A. Meetings 
Thurs & Fri, 6:30 PM 

 

Homestead Village  
Walking Group 
Fri., 1:15-3:15 PM 

 

Puppy Training 
Gentle Touch Classes 
Thurs., 6:30 & 7:30 PM 

 

Ali Weiss Music  
Thur., 9:30, 10:30, 11:30  
and 3:30 & 4:30 PM 

 

T’ai Chi Chuan 
Mondays, 6:00 & 

 7:00 PM 

 

Group Meditation 
Wednesdays, 6:30 PM 

 

Music Together 
Fridays 9:30, 10:30 & 

11:30 AM 

 

Mat Pilates 
Wednesdays., 9:00 AM 

 

Chocolate Making 
Call for Schedule 
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Boo! 
 

A New Halloween Event for Everyone:  Come Join Us! 
 

Halloween is a fun event for everyone, even if we’re not dressing up. To open up 
the opportunity for more Homestead Community residents to enjoy the holiday 
and the season – costumed or not – we’re going to try something new this year. 
Come join us  for a family-friendly Halloween celebration for all ages! 

 

For the kids, we’ll have a make-up artist for costume 
“completion”, mini pumpkin painting, trick-or-treat bag 
creation/decoration, prizes for those fabulous costumes 
and Miss Kitty will be along for entertainment. 

 

For adults, we’ll have a taste of the season with a 
friendly soup competition with a prize for the best soup.  
We encourage you to prepare your favorite soup to 
share with your neighbors.   Cheese, bread and fruit will also be available for those 
who don’t like soup!  Watch the children as they come prepare for a night of candy
-gathering..   We hope to make this Halloween a celebration of the season for chil-
dren of all ages! 

  

If you would like to volunteer, or bring a soup, please contact Kris Cann at 
415.383.3083 or kristincann@hotmail.com. 
 
 

Halloween - Monday, October 31st 4pm to 5:30pm 
Homestead Valley Community Center, 315 Montford Ave. 

Fall Music Festival 
 

Hope You Made It, It Was a GREAT One! 
 

By Bob Westbrook 
 

An estimated 7-800 attendees flocked to the meadow by the Homestead Valley 
Community Center on Sunday September 4th, drawn by a combination of great 
weather, fantastic food and an amazing line up of bands, including the 20 voice 
Oakland Interfaith Youth Gospel Choir, acoustic duo Forest Sun, our headliner the 
Monophonics, and the enticingly bluesy, tri-female fronted Muddy Roses, featur-
ing HVCA’s Les Lizama on bass and his daughter Alicia on vocals. 
 
The music was selected and bands enlisted by festival co-chair and music aficio-
nado Ron Shalhoup.  Ron also coordinated the sound, built the website, did pro-
motions in various newspapers, hung posters, helped build the stage, purchased 
food/beverages for the band, set up, tore down, etc., etc. etc!!!  This event would 
not happen without his efforts….THANKS RON! 

Continued on Page 4 
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Images of Early Homestead Valley 
By Chuck Oldenburg 

HOMESTEAD HEADLINES OF YESTERYEAR 
 
The first edition of the Homestead Headlines, Vol. 1, No. 1, appeared in De-
cember 1954.  The subheading was, “The Voice of the Homestead Valley 
Improvement Club.” 
It grew in popularity. By 1965, HVIC  had 270 dues paying members—dues 
were $1.00/year. Each member received a copy of the monthly Headlines in 
the mail. There was a lot going on in the community in those days and a lot 
to report on.  The Headlines was printed on 8-1/2” x 14” paper.  There were 
between 4 and 10 pages depending on the volume of news. Many of the arti-
cles were contributed by residents. Here is a run down of what was in the he 
October 1967 issue. 

 

The front page has four articles: HVIC announces the 1967/1968 Candle-
light Concert Series—see page 9 for the schedule and order blank for season 
tickets to the 5 concerts ($12.00); August rummage sale netted $585—next 
sale in March; Homestead Headlines seeks Editor; HVIC general meeting to 
be held in Brown’s Hall on 10/28—Paul Zucker, Marin County Planning 
director, will discuss problems of a second deck on the Golden Gate Bridge. 

 

There are 13 more articles. Two identify board members and Headlines staff.  
Four are announcements: Library Gallery fall season show features photo-
graphs by Marin City youth;  P.T.A. October meeting will feature Martin 
Friedman’s slides of a Sierra club pack trip; Homestead Players obtained the 
rights to produce West Coast premier of “Slow Dance on the Killing 
Ground” —it opens in Brown’s Hall on 11/24; Brown’s Hall schedule: 
dance class, dog training, coin club, concerts, play. 

 

Four articles cover past events: Observations at the annual Stolte Grove con-
cert in September; Trip news of Homestead residents; Willa Gritter’s long 
report on her 3-week trip to Washington, D.C. in a hippy van with Christina 
Oldenburg and six children, ages 1 to 11; an interview with long time resi-
dent Lance Robinson about how Homestead has changed since 1910; an arti-
cle about musician Jon Hendricks, a famous resident currently appearing at 
the Hungry i. 

 

Other news: an article about Homestead School having six new teachers, a 
new administrator, a new secretary and a librarian.; The CONSERVATION 
CORNER column reports that HVIC was well represented at the July Board 
of Supervisors Meeting on the West  Marin Water Plan. There are ten ads for 
local Mill Valley businesses— only Jolly King Liquors, still exists. 

 

Currently, the Headlines is sent to every home in Homestead—all residents 
are automatically members of the Homestead Valley Community Associa-
tion.  Since April 2000, there have been monthly history articles—this is the 
139th. 
 

Chuck’s articles are posted on www.millvalleyhistoricalsociety.org. Photos are 
clearer on line than in print.  He can be emailed at chuckoldenburg@gmail.com. 

 
Homestead 
Valley  

Contact Info. 
 

Community Center 
Main Office  
Les Lizama, 

Executive Director 
(415) 388-0137 

les@homesteadvalley.org 
 

Programs Desk 
David Ross 

(415) 388-0128 
david@homesteadvalley.org 

 

 HVCA Fax Number 
(415) 388-0150 

 

HVCA Board Pres. 
Devi Brown 

(415) 383-0252 
devidb@aol.com 

 

HVCA Bd. Vice Pres. 
Bob Carreras 

(415) 388-6951 
robert_carreras@yahoo.com 

 

Land Trust 
Philip Moyer 

(415) 383-5874 
philipam@sbcglobal.net 

 

Sanitary District 
Tom Roberts 

(415) 388-4796 
tomroberts7@aol.com 

 

Stolte Grove Rentals 
Sheila Neilsen 

(415) 388-2162 
 

E-Mail  
Center & Headlines 

info@homesteadvalley.org 
 

HVCA Web Site 
www.homesteadvalley.org 
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Homestead Village Officially Joins Marin Village 
 

On Wednesday, September 21 Homestead Village celebrated its official new status as a CVO (Community 
Village Organization), part of the countywide Marin Village, with a well-attended potluck supper at the 
Homestead Community Center. 

 

Special guests from Marin Village at the Homestead Village potluck were Melanie Summers, executive di-
rector and Susan Miglioli, volunteer coordinator.  Rafael Krantz from Marin Access spoke to the group out-
lining their volunteer driver program.  Another  distinguished guest was Marin County supervisor Steve 
Kinsey who spoke words of encouragement for programs such as Marin Village which provide support for 
the growing senior population. 

 

The stated goal of Marin Village and its CVOs is to provide  referral and volunteer services which will en-
able seniors to age gracefully and safely in their own homes.  Homestead Village will go beyond providing 
those services if Wednesday night’s potluck is an indication!   A parade of smiling guests filed into the Cen-
ter bearing bowls and casseroles presaging a gourmet feast.  Applause broke out in the room when Letty 
Erringer’s squash was singled out for special mention (see recipe on the back page).  A fine celebration! 
 
 

The Village presents… 

 

Post World War II Artistic Creativity 
Homestead Village is pleased to present author and Sausalito resident Betsy Stroman, with a talk about Sau-
salito's art colony which rose to national prominence during the post-World War period and was a vital part 
of the Bay area's cultural scene.  Betsy’s illustrated lecture will feature some of the painters, collage artists, 
poets, musicians, filmmakers, and others who made a contribution to the cultural scene in and around Mill 
Valley and Sausalito during the period following the end of World War II. 

 

This free event will be held Friday, November 18 at 2:00 PM at the Homestead Valley Community Center. 

2010 Winter Break Camp Tam 
at Homestead Valley! 

 

…a Winter day camp in a beautiful setting 
at the Homestead Valley Community Center  

 

 Art, Skits, Games, Sports ,Quizzes, Puzzles,  
   (outdoors if weather permits) and more fun  
       in a small-group atmosphere! 
 

   For  Children Entering grades K through 5 
  Four 1-day sessions (each with its own theme) 

 

  December 19-22 — Mon-Thurs 9:00AM — 4:00PM 

 

$50.00 per day (Discount! - Three or Four Days —$45.00 Each Day!)  
Registration forms are available at www.homesteadvalley.org 

click on Camp Tam  - registration forms at the bottom of the page 

 

(415) 388-0128    www.homesteadvalley.org 
Watch the November Headlines for more info! 

Com
e f

or 
one
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Fall Music Festival (from Page 1) 
 

An excellent assortment of barbequed offerings and salads including burgers, veggie burgers, sausages, hot dogs, 
homemade pasta and Caesar salads prepared and served up by Diana Flasher and her crew Nejat Duzgunes, Maxine 
Flasher/Duzgunes, Avery Flasher Duzgenes, Reed Sawyers, Kyle and Shannon Sutherland, Nicole Yip, Ula Belland, 
Talia Tarrant, Emma Jones, Aimee Westbrook, Jackson Westbrook with Scott Greenstone heroically stepping in to 
man the BBQs.  We also were pleased to have the culinary skills of Jon O of “Jon O Custom Catering”, who planned 
the menu, did the cost analysis, helped pull off the purchasing at Costco and prepped many of the food items for this 
year’s event.  Thanks Jon O – We’ll DEFINITELY see you next year!! 

 

The food was complimented by a fantastic offering of assorted wines and beer at Lisa and Bob’s Bar in the Meadow 
(Lisa Santos and Bob Hunn proprietors with Liz Brown and friends in the primary supporting roles.). The beer was 
provided in part by Mill Valley Beer Works, who also came out to pour some of their fine brews.  Thank you Tyler 
and Justin…!  New this year, was a premium wine station that featured high end Italian whites and reds that were 
graciously donated and served by Nancy Romano, a Mill Valley native and importer/distributor of high end Italian 
wines. 

 

The ever popular dessert concession was coordinated this year by Diana Flasher and served at the food concession 
tent.  We send MANY THANKS to the many Homestead Valley bakers who lovingly supplied all of the delectable 
delights including Dawn Shalhoup, Liz Bolton, Jan MacNichol, Teri Nevin, Dana Schmidt and Aimee Westbrook. 

 

The silent auction, led by Donations Chair - Kevin Sutherland, was a huge draw this year and included auction items 
such as an HVCA pool membership, fitness packages, chiropractic services, days of beauty, gourmet meals, camp 
memberships, etc!!  Kevin also was the driving force behind securing a generous cash donation from one of our Ma-
jor Sponsors, Karen Burrous and Opes Advisors. He also secured Mill Valley Beer Works’ (with a big assist from 
Lisa Santos) and Noci Gelato’s participation, which raised thousands of dollars to offset the cost of such great bands!  
See full list of sponsors on the opposite page. 

 

Also instrumental in the fundraising effort were the “Donation Dudes and Dudettes” including Grace and Spencer 
Westbrook, Maddie Greenstone, Kyle Sutherland, Finn Shalhoup and others, who braved the crowds to personally 
solicit support for the cause!  The team was led by Scott Greenstone, who coordinated the kids and retrieved/counted 
the endless stacks of small bills..! 

 

Our kid’s area was devised again this year by Kim Strub who spent HOURS transforming our local cherubs into 
monkeys, vampires, kitties, etc. at her face painting/crafts station.  Kim’s creative foresight proved exceptionally 
positive as the area was continually crowded with smiling and laughing kids of all ages (She had potentially the long-
est lines of any concession in the meadow!). 

 

Our stage manager this year was Scott Greenstone, in coordination with David Rush and Ron Shalhoup, who spent 
hours moving the stage back and forth from the Tamalpais Community Services District lot and oversaw it’s setup in 
the meadow.  Thanks again to TCSD for again loaning us their stage!  We appreciate our ongoing partnership with 
them… 

 

Our attendance counts, again this year, was coordinated by Margaret Harding with help from Nancy Willard, Renee 
Glazier, Aiden Grahame (Margaret’s granddaughter) and Aiden’s friend Rebeka who distributed (and counted) wrist-
bands to all of the attendees (what an amazing effort!).  The wristbands were also donated by Margaret! 

 

Set up and tear down was headed by Greg Lehman, Dana Schmidt and Anthony Boas (and son!) with help from vari-
ous attendees and volunteers!  They truly exemplified the “got there early and stayed late” ethic that is true of Home-
stead volunteers! 

 

The ever important Porta Potty’s were coordinated by Bob Hunn who worked with Jim Iaveroni and Mill Valley Re-
fuse to DRAMATICALLY reduce our costs this year..!  Thanks Bob.  And THANKS to Jim and Mill Valley Refuse 
for the kind consideration… 

 

Not shockingly, Bob Carreras, former Board President and local electrical contractor, who built us a dedicated indus-
trial strength electrical run last year, was back once again this year for the install/de-install of the power. 

 

Our fabulous festival posters were designed again this year by Megan McKearney of Freelight Design in Berkeley.  
Megan donates her creative talents and does our printing at cost!!  Please email her if you have ANY design or print 
related needs.  freelightdesign@gmail.com 
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Extra special thanks to Les Lizama and David Ross, assisted by Gwen Gallagher and Susan Gonzalez, for all of the 
continued support and fantastic effort on preparing the meadow, setting up all of the tents, manning the auction pay-
ment processing area and getting it all back in order, post event!  You two do a REALLY tremendous job! 

 

Finally, I would like to thank our lead sponsors, Karen Burroughs and Opes Advisors who provided a VERY gener-
ous cash donation, and the Marin Horizon School, who very graciously provided the giant jumpee (with staffing), the 
parking area and the meats for the BBQ.  MHS has already agreed to sponsorship for next year and has really become 
an integral part of the festival equation. 

 

AND LAST BUT NOT LEAST, I would like to thank my wife Aimee and my kids, Jackson, Grace and Spencer, who 
not only helped with various important aspects of the festival, but put up with my absence leading up to and after it…  
xxoo to you all!!!! 

 

A festival wrap up and 2012 pre-planning meeting will be held on Wedneday October 5th at 6:30 p.m. upstairs in the 
community center meeting room.  Please attend if you would like to volunteer for next year’s event or simply email 
me at bioonlinebob@yahoo.com. 

 

Opes Advisors-Karen Burrous   $1,000 Sponsorship 

Noci Organic Gelateria   Gelato Stand at Festival with 30% of proceeds to HVMF 
& Café 
Mill Valley Beerworks Beer Concession with proceeds split with HVMF 

Body Kinetic One Month Membership and One Personal Training Session ($250 value) 
The Cantina $20 Gift Certificate 
Osprey Packs, Inc. One Stratos 36 Daypack ($139 value) 
Andrews Camp 2-Hour Kids Birthday Party ($300 value) 
Classic Kids Photo session for two children and one 8” x 10” portrait ($460 value) 
Milvali Salon & Cosmetics Airbrush Tanning Package ($175 value) 
 A Day of Beauty ($225 value 
Image Flow 90 minutes of one-on-one Photoshop instruction ($120 value) 
 16” x 20” print on canvas or premium paper ($50 value) 
Baby & Kids Company  Children’s Toy ($38 value) 
    Lite Bundleme Stroller Cover/Blanket ($39 value) 
 Baby Sling Carrier ($129 value) 
Camp Doodles  Certificate for 1 drop in camp day ($75 value) 
Kitty Charm School Gift Certificate for 2 nights stay for 2 cats ($45 value) 
Benefit Cosmetics Gift Certificate for Beauty Bash Party with wine and appetizers ($900 value)  
Dagaz Salon Gift Certificate for Total Hair Makeover ($250 value) 
In Shape for Women  2 Month Membership/3 Workouts Per Week ($744 value) 
Henry’s Toyshop  $50 Gift Certificate 
Terra Teak   $100 gift certificate 
Chinese Deli   $10 gift certificate 
Clean Look Cleaners  Two $75 gift certificates 
Dr. Robert S. Christensen Gift Certificate for Eye Examination ($188 value) 
Balboa Café Gift Certificate for dinner for two ($100 value) 
Rent-a-Parent Gift Certificate for 4 hours childcare/babysitting services for 2 children ($100 value) 
TAM Bikes Gift certificate for $90 Bike Tune Up 
Above Category Cycling One AC Pro Bike Tune ($160 value) 
Café of Life 50 Minute Massage ($90 value) 
 Two Spinal Examinations and X-Rays, if Needed ($294 value0 
Al Wuthnow, CMT One Hour Massage ($100 value) 
Harris Steakhouse Two $125 Gift Certificates  
Petitie Paperie Gift Basket of Stationery plus Priniting ($125 value) 
Margaret Oleary The Sarah Boyfriend Sweater ($396 value) 
Camp Tam/HVCA  2012 Day Camp Week Session ($250 value) 
HVCA Pool 2012 Family Pool Membership ($450 value) 
Defense Pro   3 Day Emergency Kit ($89 value)  
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Land Trust Notes… 
 

Adopt-a-Trail App 
By Philip Moyer 

 

If I may step inside the constellation of your existence for a moment and interrupt the   
cyber-flow to suggest that you put the iMac to sleep for a while, grab the iPhone that youUve muted, and take 
advantage of the mild fall weather and go for a stroll on one of the Valley’s trails out there waiting for you.  

 

Putting aside all the constantly orbiting things...solar flares...fashion week in NYC...stock market fluctuations… 
kids orthodontics…go force yourself out the door! While you are leisurely strolling, listening to the chatter of a 
towhee or crow, paying attention to your breath & the sound of your feet on the ground, consider a suggestion— 
help the Land Trust keep the trails in good condition.  By selecting a trail or part of a trail that you use regularly, 
take some time to help keep it in shape; cutting back branches like the one that keeps swatting you in the face, 
every time, and cutting back shrubs, mind the poison oak please. When the rain starts, making sure water run-off 
does not erode the trail by fixing or adding a water bar. These activities would allow for a better functioning trail 
system and everyone benefits. 
Questions? But, of course! Contact Maverick or a Land Trust board member.  John Muir would have loved it: 
Adopt-a Trail—what an idea! 

 

Keep in touch. Thanks for the support! 

Fire Safe Homestead… 
Chipper Day Returns Sunday, November 6th! 

By Helen Beck 

 

The Homestead Valley Community Association and Land Trust Boards are sponsoring a free Chipper Day on Sun-
day, November 6th from 10 AM to 4 PM at the Community Center, 315 Montford Ave.  This is the only day material 
can be accepted for chipping.  An area will be roped off in the Center parking lot for cuttings and monitors will verify 
residency. 

 

What can be chipped?  Green or dry brush or cuttings not to exceed 5-inches in diameter.   As the cost of hiring a 
chipper crew can be more than $1,200, we can only accept this material which can be handled in a safe, routine man-
ner.    Grass, vines, poison oak, scotch broom, cut lumber and plastic bags need to go to the dump at the resident's 
cost.   We cannot accept these items.  In the past, we have had to pay the chipper crew or volunteers had to take them 
to the dump. 

 

If you have a hauler deliver your cuttings, you need to be present at HVCC during delivery to verify residency and 
that the cuttings are yours.  We can not accept material from non-Homestead residents.  What if it rains?  We will still 
collect brush and cuttings for chipping.  Please keep a record of the time you spend clearing vegetation or any ex-
penses such as hiring help or renting a truck.  This information is very helpful when we apply for funding to continue 
fire safety work. Take advantage of this opportunity to clean up and be fire safe.   For more information, call Center 
Director Les Lizama at 388-0137.  Volunteers are needed to help on Sunday, November 6th and on Monday, Novem-
ber 7th, the actual chipping day.  Please call Helen Beck to volunteer 388-0975, or e-mail helenbeck@earthlink.net. 

 

October is the time to clean out your rain gutters and trim vegetation back from your house.  For an evaluation of how 
to create "defensible space" around your home, call Fred Hilliard, Fire Prevention Specialist for the Southern Marin 
Fire Department at 289-4156, Monday through Thursday or fhilliard@SMFD.org.  Until Chipper Day, Mill Valley 
Refuse Service will pick up boxed yard waste and paper bags of grass.  Call 457-9760 for an appointment. 

Saying Goodbye... 
Mary Brabo (1910 – 2011) 

 

On September 23, Mary Bettencourt Brabo passed away peacefully at her home, adjacent to the farm house where she 
was born over 100 years ago. Her husband, Tony Brabo, died two months earlier.  The couple had attended the  July 
4th picnic and party at Stolte Grove where they were commended for their 82 years of marriage.  
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Homestead Valley Classifieds 
LOCAL PLUMBER  Residential plumbing repairs and 
small installations. Toilets,  faucets, and garbage 
disposers carried in stock. Many excellent local 
references.  Lic #287544. Stanley Searles, 388-8260. 
searlesplumbing.com 
 
ELVES, FAIRIES, EARTHWORMS, & BUTTERFLIES 
appreciate my work in the garden. I do maintenance 
gardening, weeding, and yard clean-up. Tree & shrub 
pruning. Garden and irrigation system design, installation 
and repair. Fences, non-toxic pest management, and 
handyman jobs. Gutters cleaned. Steve 389-0345. 
 
MATH TUTOR Retired JPL/NASA/ Boeing engineer, MS 
in Mathematics. Junior high through college-age. David 
Hilt, cell 415-342-5030, hm 415-380-8775. 300 Ridge-
wood Ave., dehilt13@yahoo.com 
 
FOUNDATION TO FINISH—Bicknell Construction 
Licensed Contractor—State Lic. #562860 
James Bicknell  (415) 461-5822 
 
LOCAL REALTOR®  Live in Homestead—Raised in 
Homestead.  Caring. Professional.   
Kim Strub, Frank Howard Allen Realtors (415) 218-4255 
 
HOUSECLEANING  Reliable, hard-working, excellent 
references and experience, free estimates, reasonably 
priced, apartments/homes/offices.  Alba Rivas 350-3368 
 
DOMINGUEZ PLUMBING  New water heater/copper 
piping, drain cleaning, all remodeling repairs.  Installation 
of toilets, faucets & garbage disposals..  References. 
Miquel Dominguez  (415) 990-2008  Lic. # 895436 
 
PEREZ LANDSCAPING Pruning, Hauling, Tree Service, 
Retaining Walls & Fences, Irrigation, Garden and Clean-
ing Services  Free Estimates  Arnulfo Perez 271.4412 

ADVERTISING RATES: 
(Per monthly issue) 

$50 FOR A DOUBLE BOX AD 
$25 FOR A LARGE BOX AD 
$6 FOR A SMALL 3 LINE AD 
($1.50 for each additional line) 

 

CALL 388-0137 

E-Headlines 
“Green” Delivery  

Receive the  
Homestead Headlines notifications 
via email and view the Headlines 

as each issue is posted at 
www.homesteadvalley.org.   
Please contact our office and  

provide your full name, mailing 
and email addresses at 

info@homesteadvalley.org or  
call us at (415) 388-0137 and we’ll 
happily add you to our confidential 

email distribution list. 

Homesteadvalley.com is an interactive community 
website where neighbors can add free ads, news and 
photos. Find current Homestead listings and sales in 
the Real Estate section. Sponsored by Kat Ryan of 
Frank Howard Allen Realtors, 271-4994. 

 20 Years as 
Homestead 

Valley 
Specialist 

 

JAMES P. NEVIN SR.JAMES P. NEVIN SR.JAMES P. NEVIN SR.JAMES P. NEVIN SR.    
Attorney At LawAttorney At LawAttorney At LawAttorney At Law    

305 Holly St., Mill Valley, CA 94941 305 Holly St., Mill Valley, CA 94941 305 Holly St., Mill Valley, CA 94941 305 Holly St., Mill Valley, CA 94941  
415415415415----389389389389----1777• jpnevinsr@yahoo.com1777• jpnevinsr@yahoo.com1777• jpnevinsr@yahoo.com1777• jpnevinsr@yahoo.com 

Estate Planning Estate Planning Estate Planning Estate Planning  
ProbateProbateProbateProbate    

Trust AdministrationTrust AdministrationTrust AdministrationTrust Administration 

HOMESTEAD HOMESTEAD HOMESTEAD HOMESTEAD     
RESIDENTRESIDENTRESIDENTRESIDENT    
Since 1976Since 1976Since 1976Since 1976    

 

Bound editions of 
Chuck Oldenburg’s History 
Articles—on sale now, $15.00. 

Having a Party? 
The Homestead Valley Commu-
nity Center and Pool are available 
to rent for parties, events, meet-
ings, and more...check rates at 

www.homesteadvalley.org or call 
Les Lizama at (415) 388-0137. 
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The Homestead Village Squash Casserole 

      

 Courtesy of Letty Erringer 

 

 

The Squash or Pumpkin: 
3 tablespoons butter 
1/2 cup diced onion                           
1/2 cup diced celery 
1/4 cup diced carrots 
2 pounds winter squash or pumpkin, coarsely chopped         
3 garlic cloves, smashed 
  bay leaf 
1/8 teaspoon thyme 
1/2 teaspoon salt 

 

The Beans: 
2½ cups cooked white beans 
Soak 1 cup dry beans overnight, cook 1 hour. Or, if canned, 
drain and rinse. 
2 eggs, lightly beaten 
½ cup cream or fat-free condensed milk 
Salt and fresh-ground pepper to taste 
3 tablespoons butter 
2 ounces grated Swiss cheese 

 

Preheat oven to 350.  In a large ovenproof pot, melt the butter and add the onions, celery and carrots. Cover and cook on 
top of the stove until soft.  Add the pumpkin or squash, the garlic, bay leaf, thyme and salt.  Cover the pot with waxed pa-
per and its lid, and bake for 30 or 40 minutes.  Remove from the oven, dispose of the bay leaf, and heat oven to 425. 
Stir the beans into the pumpkin mix and puree it in a blender or food processor.  Return the mixture to the pot or ovenproof 
bowl.  Stir in the cream and eggs and season with salt and pepper.  Dot with butter and sprinkle on the cheese.  Heat in 
oven for 25 to 30 minutes until hot. 
Serves 12  Adapted from a recipe in “SAN FRANCISCO A LA CARTE’. 
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On the Calendar… 
 
 

Next “Homestead  Walkabout” 
Saturday, October 22, 9:00 AM 
Get acquainted with Homestead Val-
ley's wonderful hiking trails, get some 
exercise, and meet some of your Homestead neighbors. 
Dr. Jerry Freedman will be leading a 1 1/2 to 2 hour 
leisurely paced walk. Dogs and children are welcome. 
Call Jerry at 383-1270 for details and meeting place. 
Note: this hike includes a moderately strenuous climb 
to the top of Homestead Hill (approximately 700 feet). 

 

Homestead  Halloween 
Monday, October 31,  4:00—5:30 PM 
Come join us at the Community Center for Halloween 
fun for all ages.  Boo! 

 

Chipper Day 
Sunday, November 6,  10:00 AM—4:00 PM 


